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 District 25-Digest - November 2022 

 District Governor Eric Schuman 

 TOGETHER…WE CAN SERVE MORE! 
 

SERVICE IS KEY FOR LIONISM 
 

We’re almost half way through the fiscal year.  For over 100 years, Li-
ons and Lions clubs have served those less fortunate.  As I always have 
said, each of us has a LOT to be grateful for. 

We have our health, our family, our careers, our children and grandchil-
dren, our homes, our material goods, and there are many that do not 
have one or more of those items.  They are the ones we help.  Those 
down on their luck and suffering in one way or another. 

I still recall my “Project Christmas” from 32 years ago when I was Gov-
ernor the first time.  I received notification of a family where the mother 
was incarcerated, the father was nowhere to be seen, the grandfather had 
passed, and 5 children under the age of 12 were being raised by their 
grandmother in HUD home with no stove or refrigerator.  It was a cold 
winter and she was keeping bologna and milk cold on their front porch.   

Well, I put the “machine” to work calling about a dozen Lions clubs 
and telling them of this plight and our need to serve.  Within 48 hours, 
myself and a few others delivered to this family, a used (but working) 
stove and refrigerator, a bag of girls clothing and a bag of boys clothing, 
wrapped packages of toys and other items, $1,800 in cash, and believe it 
or not, a decorated Christmas tree. 

The grandmother cried almost uncontrollably.  Her response was “Now 
I can give these children a decent meal”.  And it all came from Lions and 
Lions clubs just like you and yours.  True story. 

We’re coming into the season so let’s continue serving our communi-
ties in a fashion representative of our history. 

And don’t forget to put out your yard sign stating “A Proud Lion Lives 
here”!  Share what your club is doing and perhaps get a new member or 
two that wants to serve also.  We all have a lot to do in this season but 
we can all spare a couple hours to help others less fortunate. 

Remember, “Together… We Can Serve More!” 
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From FVDG Lion Julia Kozicki: 
 

Lions of 25D,  
November is the month for Thanksgiving and giving 
thanks. As I review ways to appreciate and recognize the 
Lions who serve (which is all of us), I want to take this op-
portunity to thank those Lions who have been willing to 
serve at the District level.   

As International President Brian Sheehan tells us, ‘We 
live, we give, and we serve as one. Because we know that 
together we are more. Together there are no limits.’   

District 25D is successful because of the many Lions who serve together to make 
our district and our clubs run smoothly.  Cabinet Treasurer Kathy Lozier and Cabi-
net Secretary Betty Weist, both past district governors, both continue to give their 
time to ensure that our decisions and donations are properly recorded.  

Our Zone Chairs, Frank Faulkner, Jeff Larrison, Mike Careins, Jeannie Stiers, Linda 
Janney and Jeff Manning, are out encouraging clubs and bringing new energy. 
Our many committee chairs have been hard at work, based on the reporting at 
the October cabinet meeting.   

Thank you to Lion Penny Creger for her work on the district and state audit, Past 
District Governor Mike Imbler for once again spearheading the environmental 
photo contest, Past District Governor/Cabinet Secretary Betty Weist for the many 
hours spent at Law Camp at Anderson, Zone Chair Frank Faulkner for his support 
of Liberty Day efforts, Lion Dick Creger for his nominations preparation, Lion Amy 
Bullick for readying the convention rules, and Past District Governor Steve Holtz-
leiter for his sustained support for LCIF and Special Olympics.   

And I would be remiss without giving Lion Christine Woodward a special shoutout 
– she is doing a fantastic job corralling all of the writers for this newsletter and 
she makes us all look great.   

District Governor Eric, 2nd Vice District Governor Rocky and I are always happy to 
talk to or hear about Lions who are ready for the next step, so if you know of a Li-
on ready to support the district (including yourself), whether as a committee 
chair, a zone chair or other roles, please let us know.   

We are grateful for all of these Lions.  As Helen Keller said, “alone we can do so 
little; together we can do so much.”  Join us and help us serve more. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

FVDG Julia 
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Lions Leadership, 
 

I bring this front and center to acknowledge the pro-
cesses that Lions Leadership has to remember.  The Li-
ons organization is nothing but VOLUNTEERS.  The peo-
ple who want to make a better community are there in 
your Lions Club….so you want to treat them right and 
lead them to the bet of your ability.  Or I certainly hope 
so. 
 

Do you know where you can get some Leadership Tips? 
 

Mid-Winter Conference, Jan 20 and 21, 2023. 
 

Start the year right, come see how to expand your Leadership. 
 

For Club Presidents, 1st and 2nd Vice Presidents, this would be a key 
outing to learn more. 
 

Good Leaders want to expand their knowledge and abilities. 
 

See you there! 

Rocky 

2VDG 
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LCIF and Hurricane Ian 

First, LCIF Grant Staff met with Area E (Florida and Puerto Rico)  LCIF Coordina-
tors FL Lions and other state officials to assess the situation.  This answer may in-
clude FEMA or other relief agencies that go in before Lions. 

Second, assessments are a requirement before any type of funding can be sent. 

LCIF advises they are in constant communications with LCIF Area Leaders in  Flori-
da, the Carolinas and Puerto Rico. 

When a major grant of $100,000 is granted that usually goes to the MD for distri-
bution as needed.  Everything else comes from smaller grants, usually requested 
by the Governors, after a plan is put into place. 

Please go online and look at the LCIF Grant Toolbox which explains the steps re-
quired by a district or club before grants are distributed.  If there are questions, 
Grant specialists at LCIF will be happy to work with you.  While Indiana may not 
have hurricanes, we have tornados and floods, even fires as dry as it has been.  Be 
a scout and be prepared. 

Grant applications and more info can be found: https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/lcif-
grants-toolkit#mod10 

One question on an Emergency Grant Application is the following: 

Explain the current relief efforts being implemented by the community, the govern-
ment, relief agencies and local Lions? 

This answer may include FEMA or other relief agencies that have gone in. 

The best thing to do now is to use the Link below to donate! 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate   
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One of our Lions is… 
 

 

…about to quit.  No one might realize this yet, including them. 
They may have stopped coming to club events.  They may feel they 
don’t really know anyone in the club any longer or don’t feel their 
contribution matters.  They may not have a good way to get to the 
projects or events (see the September 2022 article).  Worst of all, 
they may be having differences with one or more other Lions and 
the easiest way to not be in that situation is to just not be there. 
 

Whatever the reason, the good news is there are things we can all do about this sit-
uation. 
 

First, we can remember why we joined Lions.  The service done by Lions is awesome 
and is a source of positive change around the world.  We have joined this organiza-
tion to help with doing the service that just isn’t being done another way.  It cer-
tainly can be tiring and appear unimportant, but it is worthwhile and needed.  
 

Second, we can see if we have done a disservice to another Lion (and trust me, I am 
talking to myself more than anyone else!).  We are a service organization, but the 
organization full of people with lots of different personalities and viewpoints.  In ex-
pressing ours, we may have annoyed or offended someone else.  We may not even 
know we did this.  If you do think of something, whether you feel you were right or 
not, reach out to the other person and let them know you want to try to repair any 
damage.  We don’t have to agree on everything, but I hope we can agree we are try-
ing to make a positive difference. 
 

Third, every club can contact Lions that either are still members not participating or 
those that have quit in the last few years and find out what caused this.  There may 
not be a way to fix it, but they joined Lions to help, and they may still want to do 
that under different circumstances.    
 

Finally, if a club is tired or feeling they don’t make a difference, reach out to your 
Zone Chair and/or to the District Leadership to talk about this before the situation 
gets worse.  There are lots and lots of people who are ready and willing to help. 

 

Thank you for being a Lion.  Thank you for all of the time and 
energy you put into your Club and your community.  Thank 
you for helping others be a part of this great organization. 
 
Jeff Kozicki 
GMT 
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Message from Global Service Team—Gloria Careins: 
 

The affect you have on others is the most valuable cur-The affect you have on others is the most valuable cur-The affect you have on others is the most valuable cur-The affect you have on others is the most valuable cur-

rency there isrency there isrency there isrency there is…   

I once heard an actor say this during a speech, and his statement 
resonates with me.  My belief that I can make a difference is part of 
the reason I became a Lion.  I am sure this was a deciding factor 
for many of you as well.  The Lions Club motto is “we serve” after 
all.  I know most of you already have some great programs in place and it makes me 
happy to know we are working to help others and show the community we are here for 
them.  Let’s get creative and find ways for all of our clubs to get more involved. 

I think “currency” looks different in today’s communities, from the way it once did.  
The way people spend their time is very different.  Parents are much more involved in 
activities with their children.  Technology has made it easier to do more, so we found 
more to do.  It used to be much easier to gather a group of people and take on a ser-
vice project.  Nowadays a lot of people are going somewhere or doing something and, 
therefore, don’t have the time to serve.   

But what if we totally revamp the way we think about service?  If it is harder to get 
several people together, then find ways for individuals to make a difference when it fits 
into their schedule.  Collect some information from your members so you can better fit 
them for the needs in your community.  When is each member usually free, (days, eve-
nings, weekends, Thursdays).  Can their kids help?  Do they have skills or talents they 
are willing to share? Take those things and find out what the needs are.  Go to town 
meetings find out what is going on and where the Lions Club can help based on the in-
fo you gathered from your members.  We don’t have to take the community en masse.  
We can make a difference one act of kindness at a time.  Whether someone takes a 
home cooked meal to a shut in, or takes them their mail.  One person can do those 
things.  The impact could be huge if you find ways for individuals to serve when they 
can and maybe have several people doing separate things, but still showing lots of 
people what the Lions Club is all about.  This flexibility may also draw younger mem-
bers in who are living that tight schedule and need to have options in order to help. 

Service has benefits for each of us individually as well.  Volunteering helps combat de-
pression and makes you happy.  It increases self-
confidence and gives you a sense of purpose.  Let’s focus 
on finding new ways to be successfully involved in our 
communities, for their benefit as well as our own.  I want 
to know the ideas you come up with.  What can we do to 
make a powerful mark in our communities? 

TOGETHER…WE CAN SERVE MORE!                  District 25-Digest                         November 2022 
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The purpose of Zone meetings is to promote communications and teamwork 
among clubs. 
 

Zone 1A—Clubs—Greentown, Kokomo & Area, Russiaville, Sharpsville and Tipton 

Next meeting Feb 2023 

Zone 1B—Clubs—Carmel, Home Place, Noblesville, Sheridan, Wayne Fall and Westfield 

TBD 

Zone 2A-Clubs-Fairmount, Fowlerton, Marion, Matthews, Sweetser, Upland & Van Buren 

TBD 

Zone 2B—Clubs—Anderson Noon, Cowan, Elwood, Frankton, Gaston, Lapel & Pendleton 

TBD 

Zone 3A—Clubs—Albany, Dunkirk, Eaton, Portland and Redkey 

TBD 

Zone 3B—Clubs—Lynn, Saratoga, Selma, Union City, Union Township and Winchester 

TBD 
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DG Travels (so far) 

 

11/8 Matthews LC Official Visit 

11/14  Saratoga LC Official Visit 

11/15 Sharpsville LC Official Visit 

11/24  Thanksgiving 

11/28  Greentown LC Business Meeting 

12/3 Council Christmas Party 

12/4  Speech & Hearing Luncheon 

12/5 Selma LC Official Visit 

12/7 Fowlerton LC Christmas Party and 
  Official Visit 

12/12 Greentown LC Regular Meeting 

12/15 Anderson Noon LC Official Visit 
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Secretaries— 

Be ready for a call 
to set up your 
club’s DG Official 
Visitation. 

Eyeglass Recycling 

The Greentown Lions Club is going to be-
come a registered eyeglass recycling cen-
ter.  At this time, any eyeglasses that are 
delivered to them will be taken to another 
LCI recognized recycling center.  Once 
they learn the steps and become recog-
nized by LCI, Greentown Lions will pro-
cess the eyeglasses themselves.  
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New 25-D Lions since October Newsletter 
 

 

Carmel    Saratoga      

Joel Harris   Linda Potter 

     Jennifer Wiist 

 

Matthews   Sheridan 

April Atkinson  Garry Boyer II 

Jason Atkinson    

Elizabeth Fields 

David Sheveily 

      

25-D Lions whom we have been notified of death 

during October 
  

 Eaton    Greentown   Home Place Area 

 David Pierson  John Fawcett  Cathy Burke 

 

 Russiaville   Union City 

 David Snyder  Tom Cline 
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October 22nd Cabinet Meeting 
The Lapel Lions Club hosted the second cabinet meeting for DG Eric 
Schuman.  The meeting was well attended.  The Lapel Lions prepared a 
dinner of brisket, potatoes, green beans, salad, rolls and dessert. 

Reports were given by zone chairs, committee chairs, multiple state pro-
jects and PID Doug Lozier. 

In addition to the business conducted from the meeting agenda, DG Eric 
Schuman presented PDG Mary Jane Bodnar with her 30 year service 
chevron. 

Proceeds from the 50/50 and Tail Twister are going to Indiana Lions Eye 
Bank. 

The next cabinet meeting is February 4th at the Tipton Lions Club. 
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What is happening around the district? 

Anderson Noon Lions Club 
The Anderson Noon Lions Club celebrated its centennial with a banquet on 
Oct. 15. Keynote speaker was PID Lion Shea Nickell. During the celebration 
dinner PID Nickell presented Anderson President Lion George Smith with the 
International President’s Certificate of Appreciation. 
 
Earlier in the day, PID Nickell, his wife Lion Dr. Carolyn S Watson, several An-
derson Lions and district leaders toured the Anderson Paramount Theatre, a 
rare atmospheric movie palace dating from 1929. Lion George Smith gave a 
mini-concert on the theatre's historic Grande Page pipe organ. Smith, a music 
store owner and music teacher, frequently plays the Paramount's theatre or-
gan at holiday concerts and special events. 
 
Lions International granted a charter for the Anderson club to a group of 
businessmen lead by attorney and prominent community leader Arthur Call in 
1922. Charter members included physicians, attorneys and business own-
ers. The Marion Lions Club was the sponsor. At that time Indiana had only 
four clubs with a membership of 202. 
 
For many years, the Anderson Noon Lions conducted two major fundraising 
events: an annual Home and Auto Show staged each spring in the Anderson 
High School Wigwam gymnasium and the Indiana Lions Bowling Tournament 
in the winter. Proceeds from these projects funded camp buildings used by the 
local Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts, projects for the Wilson Boy’s Club, and, in 
the 1980s, a permanent home for the St. John’s Children’s Clinic. 
 
The Anderson Noon Lions Club has sponsored seven Indiana clubs: Chief An-
derson, Connersville, Elwood, Alexandria, Muncie, Pendleton and Edgewood. 
 
Several Anderson Lions served as District Governors, including the club's 
charter president and later PID Arthur Call, Dr. E. L. Wessar, J. Luther Elsea, 
John F. Brown, Sherrill Fox, Ralph McCleary and Stephen Holtzleiter.    
 
PID Nickell recognized several Lions at the banquet as Dukes or Duchesses of 
Paducah on behalf of Paducah, Kentucky, where he lives. Lions Kathy and 
Doug Lozier are photographed receiving their certificates.  
 
The Lions delegation received a welcome and brief history of the Paramount 
Theatre from Executive Director Randy Hammel.  
 
See next page for pictures from the celebration. 
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Anderson Noon Lions Club 
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Greentown and Russiaville Lions Club 

Lions from Greentown and Russiaville did a vision screen-
ing at Eastern Elementary School in Howard County. 

Lion Frank told Lion Henry….”what was advertised as an 
Elementary School student 
vision screening session 
was really...a cleverly dis-
guised hearing test for us 
seniors.”  The Eastern 
School Nurse appreciate 
the assistance wit the stu-
dent vision screenings this 
year. 

Carmel and Noblesville Lions Club 

Lions from Carmel and Noblesville Lions Clubs were at Six 
Point Church on Thursday, October 20th, to help Gleaners 
distribute food to the 
needy. 

 

Photo:  Carmel Lions 
Matt Best, Lane Sims 
and Bob Yunker 
along with Noblesville 
Lion Joe Connerley 
(2nd from left) 
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Noblesville Lions Club 

October 15th and 16th, the Noblesville Lions set-up on the 8th 
hole of the Central course of Fox Prairie Golf Course.  Each golfer 
was offered a change to win a Hole-in-One prize for a $10 dona-
tion.  If a golfer hit a Hole-in-One, 
they won $10,000.  If they didn’t 
but their ball landed on the green, 
they were entered in a drawing for 
a $100 gift certificate to the Pro 
Shop.  

Update—no one shot a hole-in-one. 

 

 

Noblesville Lions Club 
Saturday, October 15th, the Noblesville Lions cleaned streets in Noblesville.  They 
cleaned Field Drive from 16th to Cum-
berland; and Cumberland from Monu-
ment to Conner Street.  This is a year-
ly event of the Lions, sometimes twice 
a year, depending on the weather. 

 

Photo (left to right):  Lions Dale Un-
ger, Ron Williamson, Steve Morgan, 
Gene Beck, Duke Miller and Steve 
Shaw.  Not pictured were Lions ed 
Shea and Jeff Kozicki. 
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Russiaville Lions Club 
 

Russiaville Lions hosted Western School Board Candidates and friends 
for an excellent and informative School Board Candidates’ forum.  
Thanks to each of the candidates who participated and displayed their 
great community interest in 
Western Schools.  And we cer-
tainly thank all of the interested 
school patrons who attended. 

 

We Russiaville Lions say…’WE 
SERVE! And Go Western Pan-
thers!” 

 

Noblesville Lions Club 
On Friday, October 21st, The Noblesville Lions gave collected medical and 
health kits to Prevail.  Jaleah Bond, Prevail Crisis and Intake Coordinator 
accepted the donation. 

 

Photo:  Lion President Gordon  

Resler and Jaleah Bond of Prevail 
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Union City Lions Club 
The Union City Lions Club welcomed Indiana Lions District Governor, Eric Schuman to our 
October 11th meeting.  The Lions enjoyed beef and noodles, mashed potatoes, corn and a 
cookie all prepared by Diana Dubeansky.  Lions District Governor Schuman has been a Li-
on for over 40 years and is a member of the Greentown, Indiana Lions Club.  DG Eric 
talked to the club about his goals for our district during this Lions year.  His talked fo-
cused on the phrase, “Together We Can Serve More,” and 
he told us, “It’s a great day to be a Lion.”  Global goals 
for Lions International are (1) Membership—Share the 
Joy of Being a Lion, (2) Service—Think Big When We 
Serve, (3) Lions Club International Foundation—Keep 
Our Foundation Strong, and (4) Be Community Leaders—
Be a Local Advocate.  DG Eric encourage us to think out-
side the box when it comes to programs, activities and 
membership.  Thanks to DG Schuman for coming to our 
meeting and for his service as our District Governor this 
year. 

Pic: Union City Lion President, Jim Dubeansky, accepts a friendship banner from DG Schuman. 

Russiaville Lions Club 

In Memoriam—Lion Dave Snyder 

During the recent Russiaville fall fish fry, Lions Abe and Frank had this 
picture taken with Lion Dave in front 
of the new furnace he recently in-
stalled in their building. 

 

We never know what will happen to-
morrow. 

 

Keep his family in your prayers. 
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Union City Lions Club 
Union City Mayor Proclaims November 5th as Lions Pancake Day in Union City. 

Union City Indiana Mayor, Chad Spence signed a document proclaiming November 
t5h as Union City Lions Club Pancake Day.  The Proclamation reads: 

Whereas:    The Union City Lions Club is celebrating the 75th Anniversary of its 
founding; 

Whereas:     The Lions Club has faithfully served our community in numerous ways; 

Whereas:     The Union City Lions Club holds two 
Sausage and Pancake Fundraisers each year; 

Now, Therefore:    I, Mayor Chad Spence, along 
with the City Council do hereby proclaim the 1st 
Saturday in November (Nov 5th) as; “Lions Pan-
cake Day in Union City” 

Pictured with Mayor Spence as he signs the proclama-
tion are Union City Lions Club members Jim Dubeansky, 
Kevin Kehman, Rick Lacy and Len Hindsley. 
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Didn’t see your Club mentioned? 
 

If you’d like to share a past event or an 
upcoming event at your Club, please send 
that information and a photograph or two 
to Lion Christine Woodward at wood-
ward1999@sbcglobal.net.  The deadline 
to appear in the next district newsletter is 
the 25th of each month. 

Pictures and news 
from your club!  

We can’t support 
your club if we 
don’t know what 
you are doing. 

Union City Lions Club 
The Union City Lions Club met on Tuesday, October 25th in the Community Room in down-
town Union City.  The meal was served by Diana Dubeansky, and consisted of hamburger 
goulash, garlic bread, tossed salad and peach cobbler.  The program for the meeting was 
presented by Steve Shoemaker, the City Manager of Union City, Indiana.  Steve talked to 
the Lions about the collaboration between the Public Safety Directors from both Indiana 
and Ohio.  The Public Safety Directors oversee the Police and Fire Departments.  Union 
City Indiana recently appointed Eric Hiatt as their Public Safety Director.  Eric has been in-
volved in public services on both sides of the state line for many years and his new role is 
basically an administrative role.  Steve said that both sides have figured out that we need 
to work together to be more efficient and effective and that the move toward collaboration 
is progressing very fast.  Steve said, “We won’t have to 
duplicate each other if we work together more.”  He em-
phasized that the focus on this collaboration is to “do 
what’s right for our citizens.”  Steve also talked a bit 
about some new endeavors in Union City including Vision 
Corner, HomeTown Coffee, Roots Deli, the Union City Body 
Company Museum. And the Governor Grey Estates hous-
ing development just off North Plum Street.  Thanks for 
the interesting update, Steve.  There are some fantastic 
things happening in Union City.  

The Lions also discussed three upcoming events.  The 
Halloween Parade is on Oct 29th, the Fall Pancake Day is 
Nov 5th and Lion’s Blood Draw is Nov 7th. 

Pictured are UC Lions President Jim Dubeansky and Union City Indiana’s City Manager, 
Steve Shoemaker. 
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Put these events on your Calendar! 
 

There are 2 different blood drives com-
ing up that you could participate in: 
 

Carmel Lions Club—Nov 5th 

10am to 2pm 

141 East Main Street 

https://donate.indiana.versiti.org/donor/schedules/
drive_schedule/153449 
 

Union City Lions Club—Nov 7th 

Union City Community Room 

If you are interested in donating blood please contact Doug LeMaster at 
765-964-7463 

 

Union City Lions Club—Pancake Day—Nov 5th 

Elks Club in downtown Union City from 6am to noon 

$9.00/adult and $5.00/children under 12 

 

Does your club have a special event 
coming up that we should be sure to 
put on our calendars? 

Just send in the event and date and we 
will be sure to include in the District 
Newsletter. 
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You can forward your design to District Chair Deanna 
Schuman at ejslansing@aol.com 
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Hope to see you there! 
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